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Newsletter – October 2020 
Dear Parents

Dates for the Diary

	Date
	Event

	 22nd October
23rd October

26th-30th October

18th December 

6th January
	Halloween Fun Day in school
Staff Training (school closed to pupils)

Halloween mid-term

School closes for Christmas Holidays

All children return for Spring term


Health Check Update
We understand that children can become unwell for a variety of reasons that are not COVID related.  This  is to clarify on what to do when your child is unwell. We are following guidance and direction from the Department of Education, the Education Authority and the Public Health Agency. Thus it is vital that we all are aware of the following:

If your child or children appear unwell or display any of the symptoms of Covid-19 they should not be sent to school. Symptoms of Covid-19 include:-

• a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or 
back (you do not need to measure your temperature), or;

• a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual), or;

• anosmia - the loss or a change in your normal sense of smell (it can also affect your sense of taste)
  Source: https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/coronavirus-covid-19-overview-and-advice  
If your child becomes unwell in school, we will isolate them in Mrs Mckenna’s office ( an adult will be in sight at all times) and contact you. If you wish, with your permission, we will take your child’s temperature at this point. 
Snack Time

The children have enjoyed their toast time snack this week.  Please note, your child is welcome to take fruit from home instead if they wish.  However, please ensure that any fruit taken is ready for the child to eat and does not need an adult to peel or chop. This is to minimise the contact staff have with food.  The cost of the snack is 50p a day or £2.50 a week. 
Dinner Money

The cost of a school hot meal is £2.60 and should be payable in advance in an envelope with the child’s name, the days they are taking dinner and the correct money inside.
Nut Allergy

A number of children in the school have a nut allergy therefore NO NUTS OR PRODUCTS CONTAINING NUTS are allowed in school
School Books – URGENT APPEAL!!!
A large number of books have not been returned that were sent home during the lockdown. The result is we have many incomplete sets of books which are expensive to replace. Please check if you have any books at home and return as soon as possible.
ClassDojo

We will continue to use this platform to communicate with you for the foreseeable future as most parents found it helpful during lockdown. For our new parents, this is an internet platform which allows us to communicate with you.  We can send messages and you can privately message us.  You can download the app onto your phone. We are aware that not everyone had a positive experience but we will work hard over the next week to address concerns and issues. Many of you will have 
received a request to accept an invite to join dojo on your phone. We urge you to accept so you can access messages.

All of Miss Largey’s class are now logged but a few from Mrs McKenna’s class need to activate their account.

In the meantime, we are also exploring other platforms such as google classroom (much favoured by post primary schools) and see-saw. 

First Confession and First Holy Communion – P5 Parents

Congratulations to all of the boys and girls who made their First Confession and First Holy Communion recently. It was an extra special day as the children had waited so long for it to come.  They all looked wonderful in their smart clothes and beautiful dresses.
Credit Union

Aghaloo Credit Union is open on Saturday from 5-7pm.  The school credit union service is not up and running yet.

Uniforms
Please ensure your child’s uniform is labelled with his /her name

Cash for Clobber

As a way of raising funds in these difficult times we have registered with the company ‘Cash for Clobber.’ This is a great opportunity to get rid of any unwanted clothes and send them into school. A bag is being sent home to each family which can be returned to the school.
Halloween Fun Day

The Student Council are working very hard in organising a Halloween Funday for all of the children.  They are taking great care to ensure ‘bubbles’ will be protected at all times. Children can come to school dressed up in costumes and we will have a movie for each bubble to enjoy. The Student Council are also organising a Halloween scavenger hunt around the school grounds – supervised by adults of course!
As one of our student council members has a parent working for the Air Ambulance Service we would like to use this event to raise some much needed funds for this very worthy service. Please donate generously! 
Yours sincerely,

M Mckenna
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